Maternity:MK Meeting

Minutes of the meeting held Tuesday 27th January 2015 at Moorlands Children’s Centre
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	Minute Taker:
	Victoria Watts

	Apologies Received:
	Kailash Nakade, Consultant Obstetrician
Naomi Whitelaw, Consultant Obstetrician

Lyn Moody, Community Midwifery Team Leader

Powatti Simper, Community Midwifery Team Leader
Zuzanna Gawlowski – Consultant Pediatrician
Premila Thampi – Lead Consultant Obstetrician 
Fiona West – Commissioner
Milly Morris – Student Midwife

Ruth Harrison – Parent Rep (NCT)


	Item
	Minute
	Action

	1.
	Welcome, apologies and introductions 

· Apologies as listed above were noted and accepted by the Chair.

	 

	2.
	Previous Minutes
· Approved.

	

	3. 
3.1
3.2

3.3

3.4
	Updates on Services
Health Visiting services
· Health visiting is a very large service over 100 staff. 
· They operate out of 17 bases across Milton Keynes.

· Staffing is a currently a challenge but they will be going out to advert soon.

· They are committed to health visitors in training and there are four students training this year.

· They work on standard operating procedures so women should receive the same service no matter where they live. 
· They operate baby clinics. 
· They welcome feedback at any time. 
· They will have a CQC inspection on 23rd February 2015. 

· There have been challenges since they have been taken over by CNWL as they have had to adopt new polices and new ways of working.
· They are now doing antenatal contacts.

· They asked some of second and third time parents what they wanted and our area opted for a session preparing children for a new baby and they had positive feedback about that.

Perinatal Mental Health provision and updated NICE Perinatal Mental Health guidelines

· There are new NICE guidelines for antenatal and postnatal mental health. 
· There has been a NICE guideline for many years for mental health and the new guidance is essentially an update to this guideline, although they have not replaced it.

· The new guidance is worded very differently. 
· The wording is more user friendly for non-professionals.

· The main key changes are detection of mental illness from first contact to postnatal period, closer involvement of the woman partner and family in treatment decisions, closer working partnership between healthcare professionals, and advice regarding medication in pregnancy. 

· The team have started updating the local Perinatal Mental Health guideline, although they already follow a lot of the new guidance as it is best practice.
· The new guidance frequently refers to a specialist mental health service but we do not have one- often women will be seen within generic mental health services
· A paper has been passed to the commissioners that highlights what the needs are.

· It has also been raised to the commissioners as a priority from the Trust. 
· Detection of mental illness-

· The questions have not really changed as Milton Keynes have always asked questions during visits about depression, low mood and anxiety.

· It is in the guidance that professionals need to understand why women are not willing to disclose due to a fear of the baby being taken into care.

· Questions also need to be asked about past or present mental illness and if there has been any severe perinatal mental illness in a first degree relative.

· Healthcare professionals need to take into account a learning disability or cognitive impairment.

· It is the responsibility of everyone to carry out a risk assessment. 

· Discussion around how Maternity:MK could assist with the  implementation of the changes- 
· When the changes to the guideline are finished then we can produce a leaflet so that the points are clear for women and their families.

· We could create a list of bullet points of what a mum should expect.

· We already have a leaflet but it is out of date. 
· As an MSLC we could collect feedback from children’s centres about the mental health service and take the feedback to the commissioners. 
· We could use our Facebook page to gather feedback from users.

· We could use the Maternity:MK webpage as a place to put the user friendly guides.

· Leaflets and other documents have to go through the governance structures so it will take time.

Breastfeeding

· No breastfeeding support update was available.

· It was queried whether there is a directory for breastfeeding support in Milton Keynes-

· A comprehensive leaflet is given by health visitors to all mums- BMG will send to LS.
· It would be useful to have a picture of what information parents are given

· There are Facebook sites e.g. the breastfeeding café, however not all people have access to a computer.

· This could be a small project to map all of the information that parents receive about maternity services.

· Discussion around the Milton Keynes Small Steps parenting magazine that goes out to all parents from the registration service-

· We need to be careful that it does not advertise anything that we would not want to be associated with.

· Parents do not have to register their babies for 5 weeks so there is a window of missed opportunity.

· LS and GA to discuss.
Updates from events attended
· LS attended a meeting for the clinical commissioning group to talk about Maternity:MK and why they should be supporting it-

· She was not met with enthusiasm, but they did give her some pointers on who to speak to in the CCG and ways to strengthen the argument.

· FW is the commissioner for maternity

· In principle, the CCG does support the MSLC, but does not intend to provide funding for the MSLC for the 2015/16 financial year. 
· We need to look at funding for the coming year.
· BW runs a not-for-profit organisation called The Real Mums’ Pulpit
· It was started in 2009 as a Facebook page for women who want to know the true reality of pregnancy, and it has grown into something far bigger.

· It is supported by a management committee, Specsavers, Argos and the Co-Op.

· They find money to deliver projects.

· LS and BW have been talking about strategies for securing funding for Maternity:MK
· Maternity patient and public involvement event attended by LS & TP- 
· This was an opportunity to meet with a larger group of people (within the East Midlands Strategic Clinical Network) to find out what is happening in other areas in terms of engaging service users.

· It was a really positive day.

· We were able to tell people about our journey.
· It was really good to hear some other ways of looking at getting feedback. 
· There was a presentation by the lead for patient and public involvement at NHS England.
· LS attended an NCT research update day-
· The day was held for people who are involved as representatives.

· It was an opportunity to hear about the birth place study. 
· If anyone needs to use that study e.g. to lobby for a birth centre in Milton Keynes then the resources are there.

	LS/GA

	4.

4.1

4.2

4.3
	Updates on Maternity:MK work
Website and logo development
· LW and KT volunteered at the last meeting to set up a website and maintain it. 
· They have set it up on a platform that is really easy to use.

· People are able to view the draft website at home if they wish as the login can be sent out.

· We need to ensure that all of the information is on there. 
· Any feedback would be welcomed.
· KT looked at existing websites from around the country and took what worked.

· They are trying to keep it as simple as possible. 
· There will be a home page saying what an MSLC is, a separate tab for meeting, members, ‘making a difference’, contact us with a feedback form, a links page that could be used for things like breastfeeding etc, and a resources link for things like leaflets policies.
· There is a logo on the draft website but is not ours. 
· LW and KT have written to the MSLC that owns it to see if we can use it but they have not heard anything back yet.

· We wanted something clear simple for the logo with blues and whites.

· The minutes from the meetings will be able to be uploaded onto the website and information will be able for future meetings.
· There is also a page for details about members there.

· Initially LW and KT will be able to maintain the website but if it gets busy then they will need help.

· Parents will be able to help with what they have looked online for and have not been able to find. 
· It will cost around £100 a year to host the website.
· LW and KT have covered the start-up costs as a gift to the MLSC.

· Thanks were offered to LW and KT.
· Feedback-

· It looks easy to use and simple to find things.

· The general look is very clean and not cluttered.

· It looks professional. 
· Discussion around other publicity materials-

· We will need to wait until we have a logo. 
· Suggest that we could use ‘48 hour logo’- costs $99. 
· If we could borrow someone else’s it will save money. 
· A clean logo is needed that is easily recognised. 
· At the voices development day we will be able to spend some time thinking about publicity materials.

· Suggested that we go away and think about what types of things would be useful as publicity materials. 
· If we could link all the pieces of paper they are given to the website that would be good. 
· Sometimes parents do not have time to look at all of the pieces of paper that are given.

· Issue raised that people will only be able to access the information if they can read and access the internet.

· There is the potential that we could develop short video clips.
· Lots of parents do not have access to the internet. 
· LS to put publicity materials on the agenda for the next meeting. 
VOICES team development workshop
· We had £2000 to spend.

· It is going to cost £1000 for the trainer to come.
· We have also said that we are going to provide lunch, tea and coffee.
· LS has provisionally booked the venue.
· The venue is fairly cheap to hire but people will need to pay for parking.

· We could reimburse people for parking expenses.

· There is quite a bit of purple parking, but if people have to pay more then it is going to cost a lot more.

· Alternatives-

· Whaddon Way Church Centre in Bletchley at £75 for the day- they have parking and a decent sized room, but on the morning they have a toddler group running and they would be using the kitchen so it may be disruptive. 
· Convention centre in Newport Pagnell- £100 for the day including drinks and free parking.

· Spiritual Venue for Clear Thought- £50.

· Oldbrook Christian centre.
· Ridgeway Centre in old Wolverton.

· Wolverton Sports and Social Club.

· We need to think about public transport too- Bletchley is quite accessible. 
· LS will check out the other venues but if were to go for Bletchley  is everyone OK with that- agreed.

Annual work plan
· We will review that the annual work plan and the Terms of Reference at the development day.

	LS

	5.
5.1
	Leaflets and Policies
· Maternity:MK would like to participate in the development and review process.
· It was queried whether it is possible for guidelines to be made public.
· Issued raised that a parent was given a leaflet about induction and she did not understand it so she went online and the information was not there. 
· Guidelines are written to help clinicians and they written in medical terms so that is why the Trust has leaflets for women.
· It would be useful to find out which leaflets are missing and which guidelines women would like to have a leaflet for.
· Leaflets can be brought to this meeting to ensure that they are meaningful.
· VW can share leaflets with Maternity:MK when they go out for comments.
· We can look into setting up a focus group for leaflets because that will take time.
· Discussion around the review process-

· VW can send any leaflets that are out for comments in the Trust to LS to circulate to the group.

· Leaflets are reviewed every three years. 

· If there are any leaflets that need to be discussed in detail then they can be brought here.

· If a leaflet does not need to be discussed at the meeting then tracked changes can be used for comments and suggestions. 
· It will be for the group to decide which ones need to be debated.
· As soon as leaflets are due for review then VW will send to LS.

· It was queried whether the Trust has procedures in place for women who are harder to reach e.g. who do not have English as their first language-

· We need to be able to give information to those women in a format that is acceptable to them.

· The Trust is not as good as this as they should be.

· We have some DVDs that we lend in the community but they do cover everything.

· From the demographic in Milton Keynes there is a significant number of women who are hard to reach.

· The Trust uses translation services but until the first visit or first contact with the midwife it is not always known that they are needed.

· It would be interesting to find out what other services do in other parts of country.

· The Trust has facilities for women who are either illegal immigrants or not registered with a GP. 
· Maternity:MK need to think about how we will reach seldom heard groups and how we recruit user reps from these groups to Maternity:MK
Newborn Feeding Patient Information Leaflet – gathering service user input
· LS to circulate the leaflet for comments.
	LS

	6.
	Agenda Setting, Any Other Business
· It was queried how are we capturing the feedback from women so that it feeds into the work plan and the Trust service development-

· We have talked about strategic intent but for the primary aim is to get feedback so that the services involved can reflect and look at how things can change.

· It was queried whether this needs to be on agenda- burning feedback.

· LS is hoping that the voices day will address this.

· Fathers and partners in theatre for caesarean section or spinal-

· NJ would like to make a change and would like support from the group.

· There are big issues in Milton Keynes and it is not because of the staff.

· It was queried how we can have a powerful voice e.g. who do we write to.

· Maternity:MK is a new thing in Milton Keynes and this is an opportunity for us to develop something, however, because we are new we do not have the processes in place yet.
· It was suggested that the chief executive, the chief nurse, the head of anaesthetics and the divisional director are invited to the May meeting at the hospital to hear the work plan.

· There are things that TP can take on board as the Head of Midwifery but some things are out of her control.
· It was suggested that a separate meeting is needed for this type of feedback.

· It needs to be a structured approach. 
· AW and LS have been going to mum and toddler groups- formalised feedback from those sessions could be added to the agenda.
· Issue raised that the feedback form that is given to women when they are discharged does not have enough room for positives and negatives. 
· It was suggested that the Trust needs to direct people to where they can go if they want to feedback. 
· It was suggested that it might be useful to put the friends and family test online.
· It was suggested that feedback should be in a very structured form- a simple two part form about what they would like to see changed, key themes, top 3 good things, top 3 things that they would like changed. 
· It was suggested that we have a badge that identifies us.
· Magnetic badges will cost around £4 with ‘Maternity:MK Member’ written on- LW is happy to fund it as a gift.


	

	Date of Committee
	Venue
	Time

	Wednesday 24th September 2014
	Moorlands Children’s Centre (Beanhill)
	12pm

	Tuesday 18th November 2014
	Moorlands Children’s Centre (Beanhill)
	12pm

	Tuesday 27th January 2015
	Daisy Chain Children’s Centre (Bletchley)
	12pm

	Tuesday 17th March 2015
	Rowans Children’s Centre (Fullers Slade)
	12pm

	Wednesday 12th May 2015
	Post Graduate Centre, Milton Keynes Hospital
	12pm
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